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Chairman, Jill Blurton-Jones
 

October Newsletter.

I can't believe that my two year term as Chairman is almost up!  I have enjoyed working with my very talented Executive Committee and our members. I hope that you have enjoyed and will continue to enjoy all the tournaments and guest days and other events that LCOM puts on. 

Poor Mark (our not so new) Head Pro has worked hard to help us run all these events and I would like to thank him and his pro shop for fulfilling all our expectations. Many thanks also to Vince and his staff who have worked long and hard to make our course in the best shape it has ever been in. Our recent Mission Belles tourney was very successful. We had 68 ladies play and I think everyone enjoyed the eclectic tournament.  The food was very excellent, especially as our chef had left the week before!   Thank you to all the staff, especially Ray & Ashley for doing such an outstanding job.  To  P.K. &  Shana our Tournament Co-Chairs and their committee for making Mission Belles such a success and to NancyTall for running such a fun raffle!  My good friend Clare won the diamond earrings and I won the Oregon trip and the Platinum club membership……and guess what I just found 12 unused raffle tickets in my purse! 

In two days time the ground staff will begin overseeding the rough and approaches to the greens and then will begin a “Fill & Drill” process  on our greens. Apparently none of the nutrients are getting into our greens, hence the moss, so this new aeration process makes 12” holes in depth and fills the hole with sand, allowing the greens to drain more efficiently.

It would be remiss of me not to thank Steve Vlahos our General Manager for organizing everything so efficiently. We are in awe of his great management skills.  He has managed to get the powers that be to give us sufficient funds to get our golf course in wonderful shape and now our greens will get the benefit from the “Fill & Drill” process….so aren’t we lucky to have such amazing support, this will benefit our course and us all greatly in the months to come.

We have ordered a post lock box for checks and other important information which will soon be installed in our locker room. I am also working hard to get some other improvements for our locker room….hopefully in the new year. Many thanks Alexandra and Elizabeth, you are so supportive to our ladies, and you keep our locker room in great scrupiously clean and in great shape..

Okay enough of the praise……don’t forget that we have our charity WSCGA Foundation  tournament & General Meeting coming up on the 1st Nov. This is the time to go through your closets for gently used golf clothes, shoes, visors and through your garages to donate balls, clubs for the juniors and  individuals who need our support. Our next Guest Day will take place the last Thursday in November, the 29th, after Thanksgiving.  Our theme will have a holiday flair. Please mark your calendars and reserve this date for the start of a fun 2012 holiday season.

Hope to see you all back on the course soon ….remember to be patient as our golf course will take longer to heal with this new process…..however this prompts me to start walking the golf course again, it’s a shame that this year’s summer months were too hot for me to walk. I am always losing weight at the wrong time of the year…..Que sera,sera!!!!! 

Jill Blurton-Jones

 

MEMBERSHIP
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CAROL MCLAUGHLIN
We Currently Have 101 Full Members

32 Handicap Only 0 Junior Members

Total 133 Members

New Handicap Only

OCTOBER BIRTHDAY’S 
Heide Bae

Nancy Clark

Chick Pernell

Rebecca Pflueger

Diane Siegel

Nancy St Pierre

BIRTHDAY WINNER: Diane Siegel

WSCGA TOURNMENTS

NOVEMBER

11/12 (M) Tournaments of Champions 1 The Rivera, Pacific Palisades

Sign up 9/7-10/19

***All details posted in Ladies Locker room

JOIN THE LADIES CLUB:

CONTACT Carol McLaughlin 949 212-0570 begin_of_the_skype_highlighting [image: image17]FREE 949 212-0570 end_of_the_skype_highlighting
cjmestates@gmail.com

      ~GENERAL MEETING~
           October 4, 2012 

First Place
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Sue Pebley, Barbara Behrens, Carolyn McGuire& Noel Helm
SECOND PLACE
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Celia Francese, Betsy Woodhouse,Suzi Olsen & Xeniya Bauman
                                      

THIRD PLACE
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Maria Barger,Georgianna Hales, PK Jenican & Sonya Mahony
[image: image33.png]



MAJOR TOURNAMENTS
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Sally Orgera
Major Tournaments

~

Sally Orgera~
I

 

Everyone please sign up for our WSCGA Foundation Tournament on Nov. 1st.

 Let's make this a huge success!!!

 

Sally O.

Major Tournament Chair

     ~ PLAY DAYS ~
           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON
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Barbara Behrens
Happy Autumn to you! I have my pumpkins and hay bales
out for October! hope you all do also....
 

Thank you to September Hostesses

         Katherine Szem, Mary Francis Winton and Elena Miller. 

October is

         Marcia Smith and Carolyn McGuire.  

Just want to congratulate

         Sept. Low Gross winners Bev Letter and Yolanda Talbot with 86,

         and Low Net winners Yolanda Talbot and Maria Barger with 70 !!!

         Until next Month...Happy Halloween.....Barbara Behrens
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MaxeneWeinberg
               ~GUEST DAYS~
                Maxene Weinberg 

                 

Our next Guest Day will take place the last Thursday in November, the 29th, after Thanksgiving.  Our theme will have a holiday flare.  We will keep you posted as we get closer to the date.  Please mark your calendars and reserve this date for the start of a fun 2012 holiday season.

Maxene

 

 GUEST DAYS 2012
GUEST DAY

NOVEMBER 29

HOLIDAY GUEST DAY
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Lori Bickel
Nine Holers
~Lori Bickel~
Niners  

Wow!  Where did the summer go? We’re wishing everyone  a fabulous fall!  Of the transitioning Niners,  Xeniya Bauman said the Mission Belles Tournament was great fun and after playing on Fall team, she was impressed with how nice our Marbella girls are. A great show of etiquette, sportsmanship, and class-act attitudes. Thanks LCOM Team!  Sonya Mahony teamed up with Bev Stinson and their guests at the Mission Belles and came in low net over the field.  Congrats!  On Tuesday, 10/2,  Noel Helm shot a 50 for nine holes after returning from an exotic trip to Egypt.  She also played on the  winning team at the General Meeting. Life is   good!

Best wishes for fabulous Fall fun from the Niners to all of the LCOM.  

Life is Good!

HANDICAP
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Karen Jordan
SEPTEMBER 2012 TOP TEN

MOST IMPROVED PLAYERS






Starting

Ending

Rank
/Name


HDCP IND
HDCP IND
Factor

1
SUE PEBLEY

8.7 (10)
6.9 (8)
1.095

2
Linda Farley


34.1 (39)
31.9 (36)
1.050

3
Susan Taylor

6.7 (8)
6.1 (7)

1.033

4
Celia Francese

15.4 (18)
14.6 (17)
1.030

5
Tammy Curtis

29.9 (34)
28.8 (33)
1.027

6
Toshie Kinjo


20.7 (24)
19.9 (23)
1.025

7
Sheryl Sauer

20.2 (23)
19.4
(22)
1.025

8
Maria Barger

25.7 (29)
24.9 (28)
1.022

9
Xeniya Bauman

22.2 (25)
21.5 (25)
1.021

10
Lori Hathaway

9.2 (11)
8.8 (10)
1.019

(  ) = Handicap converted from Index/Red Tees

DANI RATKELIS
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RULES CHAIRMAN
 

 

                

Golf Rules:  The Costly Divot

By: Dani Ratkelis

I was playing with some friends in wet conditions in which we were allowed to lift and clean our balls.  On the ninth hole, before I got to my ball, I took a practice swing about 10 feet behind it.  However, I accidentally hit a nearby unearthed divot, which flew up and hit my ball.  I replaced the ball, then lifted it, cleaned it and played on.  My scoring partner gave me a one-shot penalty.  Is there a penalty or not.

While I was right to replace my ball after it moved and had every right to lift and clean it under those circumstances, my scoring partner was also right to hit me with a penalty.  According to Decision 18-2a/20.5, a ball moved by a loose impediment struck during a practice swing is understood to be caused by the player, a breach of Rule 18-2a.  And that says it’s reasonably foreseeable that a practice swing will move loose impediments that could make your ball move – so it’s my fault.  Next time I should be sure to steer clear of those loose impediments!
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WSCGA FOUNDATION ANNUAL TOURNAMENT 

Your support of the WSCGA Foundation provides financial assistance to juniors and individuals who have exhibited outstanding qualities of scholarship, character, sportsmanship and leadership.
 

9 and 18 Holers are invited to join in for a fun filled day of golf, good friends, and charity. 
 

 It is scheduled for November 1, General Meeting Day, 8:30 shotgun.   We will be playing the red tees, using October 15th handicaps, and playing to a maximum of 36 handicap.  Your entry fee is $20 or more (donation)and the check should be made out to LCOM and can be put into Patti Stringer's locker (#11). 
 

We, also, will be collecting gently used golf clothes, golf shoes, golf clubs, golf equipment, and golf balls.
They can be dropped off anytime after October 17th in the ladies' locker room.
 

Don't pass up this opportunity to help such a worthy cause and at the same time have a lot of fun golfing with good friends.  There will be a lot of fun on the course (specialty events)as well as in the dining room with our wonderful raffle.  Make sure you sign up on Foretees by October 25.  
Patti Stringer, Suzi Olsen, Ceil Francese, and  November Hostesses 
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PHOTOGRAPHER

~ MARIA BARGER ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 
e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com
password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
If you order pictures to be picked up from Costco, use Mary Kay's name for the account!
 

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  Maria Barger: parteebar@cox.net
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Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site! 
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